
 

 

BREVORT TOWNSHIP 

BOARD MEETING 

November 14, 2022 

 

 

The meeting was called to order by Supervisor Serwach at 5:50 pm by the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

All Board members were present. 

 

The public present were 

 Steve Bird, Daryl Orr, Gary Davis, Jamica Diamond 

 

Clerk Matelski read October meeting minutes. Motion to approve minutes as read made by Trustee 

Tabitha Orr,seconded by Trustee William Orr. . Motion granted.  

 

Clerk Matelski read the bills. Motion to approve bills as read made by Trustee T. Orr and seconded by 

Treasurer Olsen.. Motion granted. 

 

Treasurer Olsen read the Treasurer's report for October.  Motion to approve the reports by Trustee Wm. 

Orr. .Seconded by Clerk Matelski.   Motion granted. 

 

Supervisor Serwach stated that a new FEMA ordinance for flood plain insurance must be approved for 

people to purchase flood insurance. Ordinance #24 was submitted. Motion to approve made by Clerk 

Matelski, seconded by Trustee W. Orr. Motion passed. 

 

Treasurer Olsen stated that he would like to change the winter tax bill regarding underpayment and 

over payment. The present amount is $1.00 and he would like to increase the amount to $2 in order to 

avoid the expense of having to return funds over $1.00. Motion to approve same made by Trustee W. 

Orr, seconded by Clerk Matelski. Motion passed.  

 

New Business: Daryl Orr stated that he would like the township to place a  Dead End sign for Knowles 

Road. This would prevent drivers from having to turn around at the end of the road. Since the road has 

been upgraded, drivers not from the area assume it is a through road. A cost of approximately $110.00 

would be needed to purchase and install said sign. Steve Bird stated that the State of Michigan might 

make the sign at no cost. Brian Olsen or Daryl Orr will contact the Dept. Of Transportation regarding 

this matter.  If the State of Michigan will not make the sign, a motion to purchase same for $110.00 was 

made. Motion by Trustee T. Orr made, seconded by Treasurer Olsen, motion approved. 

 

Trustee T.Orr requested the sum of $300.00 for the annual Children's Christmas Party.Motion by 

Treasurer Olsen,made, seconded by Clerk Matelski. Motion passed. 

 

Treasurer Olsen previously reported that the Ford garage in St. Ignace was not able to order new 

vehicles yet. Supervisor Serwach stated that Boyd Bigger suggested that the old truck presently in 

operation by the Sewer Dept. be repaired. Supervisor Serwach stated that new tires have been ordered 

and that replacement parts would cost between $1900.00 and $2000.00. While repairs are being made, 

Supervisor Serwach is letting the Township use his pick-up for service calls. 

 



Motion to adjourn at 6:10 pm made by Treasurer Olsen, seconded by Trustee Wm. Orr, Motion granted. 

 

 


